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Dear, Mr Ensor 

 

Electricity Supply Licence held by URE Energy Limited: revocation pursuant to 

section 6(8) of the Electricity Act 1989  

 

URE Energy Limited (“the licensee”), (company registration number 10300613), having its 

registered office at 2-4 Packhorse Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire, SL9 7QE, is the 

holder of an Electricity Supply Licence (the “Licence”) granted or treated as granted under 

Section 6(1)(d) of the Electricity Act 1989 (the “Act”). Section 6(8) of the Act provides that 

a licence granted or treated as granted under the Act may be revoked in accordance with 

any term contained in it. 

 

We wrote to the licensee on 1 May 2019 providing written notice by the Authority, pursuant 

to Schedule 2(1)(c)(i) of the Electricity Supply Licence, of the licensee’s failure to comply 

with the Final Order dated 8th March 2019, namely a failure to pay to the Authority the 

sum of £209,013.78 owed in relation to the licensee’s Renewables Obligation for the year 

2017-2018. 

 

In our letter of 1 May we explained that if this failure was not rectified to the satisfaction of 

the Authority within three months, the Authority may at any time revoke the licensee’s 

Electricity Supply Licence by giving no less than 30 days’ notice in writing to the licensee.  

 

The licensee has not rectified the failure to comply with the confirmed Final Order imposed 

against it by the Authority on 8 March 2019.  

 

Therefore, please find enclosed a notice of revocation of the above licence, giving 

notice that the licence will be revoked in no less than 30 days.  

 

Subject to consideration of any further relevant issues arising, your licence will be 

revoked on 14 September 2019.  
 

Should you wish to discuss the decision please contact james.crawford@ofgem.gov.uk on 

0141 331 6042.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Charles Hargreaves  

Deputy Director, Enforcement 

 

 

Gary Ensor  

Director 

URE Energy Limited 

2-4 Packhorse Road,  

Gerrards Cross, 

Buckinghamshire,  
SL9 7QE 

Email: Charles.Hargreaves@ofgem.gov.uk 

 

Date: 13 August 2019 
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